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October 12, 2022

Ms. Cyndra Kastens

City Clerk

124 S Bluff, PO Box 504
Anthony, KS 67003

Dear Ms. Kastens:

Congratulations! Your application for a Pavement Restoration project has been selected for funding as
part of the Kansas Department of Transportation (KDOT) State Fiscal Year (SFY) 2025 City
Connecting Link Improvement Program. KDOT has allocated $900,000 for Preliminary Engineering,
Construction and Construction Engineering for this project:

Pavement reconstruction on Intersection K-44 & Anthony Ave

The City will be required to contribute anything over the amount shown above and will also be
responsible for all Right-of-Way and Utility costs.

Due to the current bidding environment, all CCLIP application estimates were thoroughly reviewed and
adjusted for the recent spike in inflation. The CCLIP funding awards were modified accordingly, for
the applied project limits and scope. These should not be modified during project development without
KDOT concurrence.

For KDOT to program your project, KDOT must receive a completed 1302 form from you before
November 30, 2022. Please complete the enclosed form and return it as soon as possible to
KDOT.LPePlans(@ks.gov.

Once KDOT receives your completed 1302 form, KDOT will program the project and send a project
schedule as a reference in developing the project in accordance with KDOT’s procedures. Project
development details may be found in the LPA Project Development Manual at KDOT: Local Projects.
After receiving and reviewing field check plans, a project manager from KDOT Bureau of Local Projects
will contact you to schedule the field check for the project.

To keep the project on schedule, this letter serves as the commitment from KDOT to fund this project at
the amount written above. An agreement between KDOT and the City will be forthcoming that outlines
all terms and conditions of KDOT’s funding. Preliminary Engineering utilizing CCLIP funds must
follow a Qualification Based Selection (/QBS) process, which can be found at PE Consultant Selection
Packet (QBS). The City shouldn’t issue a Notice to Proceed until funding is obligated.




